Dear Honey Creek Golf Club Members,

As the 2024 season winds down, we want to take a moment to express our heartfelt gratitude to
each and every one of you for making this year truly special. It's with mixed emotions that
Tuesday, November 19, 2024, will be the final day the course is open for the season. Once
the greens are covered, we will be closing the course to all members. However, as long as there
is no frost and conditions remain playable, the course will remain open to members. If the
weather takes a turn for the better, we will reopen to guests—our goal is always golf, for the love
of the game!

If you’re hoping to get in one last round, be sure to call the clubhouse at 515-432-6162 to make
a tee time, or feel free to walk in.

A Huge Thank You to Our Leaders and Volunteers:
We want to take a moment to acknowledge the many members who contributed to making this
season a great success.

e Jim Dose and Perry Byriel, your leadership and organization of the Men’s League
made it a highlight of our year! | appreciate your willingness to let me try new things with
food trucks and for your patience as we tried new things out.

e Cindi Bushore, thank you for your hard work and dedication in organizing the Women’s
League. Your commitment made the league run smoothly and was greatly appreciated.

e Kelly and Ron Bunting, your efforts with the Couples League were truly
appreciated—thank you for all you did to keep things running seamlessly.

It was an absolute pleasure working with each of you. Your time and energy made a real
difference in the quality of the leagues we hosted.

Special Thanks to Those Who Went Above and Beyond:

e Randy and Pam Prouty, thank you for generously lending us tables for our events. Your
support means so much to us.

e To the members Dan Rodgers, Deb Nugent, Kim Curell, Cindi Bushore who lent their
personal golf carts for various events—we appreciate you! Your willingness to help
made our events possible.

e Deb Nugent and Trisha Darby, thank you for stepping up to shuttle the high school girls
during the golf dual we hosted on the back nine. Your assistance was invaluable!

e Dwight and Darcy Bosch, your help during events and in the clubhouse was greatly
appreciated. | am forever grateful for your flexibility in helping out at the clubhouse. Your
support didn’t go unnoticed.

e Ron Powell, thank you for your help in the clubhouse during the busy summer months,
especially when staff had to go back to school. | couldn’t have gotten to where | needed
to be as a mom for after school pick up without you!

e Travis Greco and Corey Webster, Thank you for hanging out in the parking lot to make
sure the clubhouse attendant who was closing up on shift left safely. We appreciate you



riding with the ranger flag and helping us keep track of how the course is moving while
you are out playing your round. Thank you!

e Damien Pregitzer and Doug Gunderson, Thanks for riding with a ranger flag as well
and helping us out with a couple situations.

e Rich Garvey, who was always quick to help grab an ice back to keep the ice machine
full and ready for us to mix drinks. Your kindness in doing that humbling.

e Dave Anderson and Jeff Ahrens for their golf ball hunting skills. Always bringing us
used balls to keep the basket full. We refilled it so many times and golfers appreciate
being able to “lose a few balls”.

As | reflect on this season, | can’t help but have gratitude. A huge thank you to each of you for
being part of our Honey Creek Community. Your contributions—big and small—made this year
unforgettable.

Here’s to the birdies, pars, and unforgettable moments we’ve shared on the course!

We hope to see you out on the course in the coming days.

A Personal Thank You

| would also like to extend a very special thank you to Jim and Missy, Jeff and Patty, for giving
me the opportunity to take on a job I've dreamed about for years. | truly am grateful for the
chance to be part of this amazing team and the Honey Creek Community. No day is ever the
same here—whether it’'s spending time in the clubhouse, enjoying the beautiful course, peddling
a tired golf cart up #11 & or working alongside such dedicated and passionate people. I'm
thankful for the opportunity, for new friendship, and for each of you who has made this season
SO0 memorable.

With sincere gratitude,
Amber Woods



